
Dear Local Businesses, 

 As you all my know the COVID-19 pandemic has made a swift entrance into the state of 

Texas, and the Panhandle. Governor Greg Abbott, on March 13, 2020, issued a disaster 

proclamation, confirming that COVID-19 is a threat all around Texas. Yesterday, March 19, 

2020 the Texas Department of State Health Services, determined that COVID-19 is a public 

health disaster, leading to Governor Abbott using his executive power to establish state-wide 

polices to help combat COVID-19. The State of Texas, the CDC, the City of Friona, and the 

Chamber of Commerce highly recommend and encourage curbside service, drive-thru, and/or 

delivery. If curb-side service is not an option for your type of business, please use the CDC 

guidelines during operation of your business. Thank you for your service and cooperation! The 

City of Friona and the Chamber of Commerce appreciate your help! Please be safe and continue 

to help flatten the curve! 

 

Best Regards,  

Chamber of Commerce  

  



 


